
Rakesh Kumar Makkar has been staying in Ward no 18 in Baliapata, since 2002.  He 

got to know that there are many labourers staying in this Ward, who were facing lot 

of problems. 

“I decided to help them by taking their issues to the Government and Non 

Governmental  Organisations (NGOs) and many people from the community helped 

me in taking this forward.” 

“In 2018, an organisation, named CFAR reached, out to us in Baliapata. CFAR, through 

community meetings, has enlightened us on issues related to water and environment. 

We formed Community Management Committee with the objective of understanding 

the problems of the community and addressing them, through the Committee 

members. All the concerns and problems of the community are taken to the Single 

Window Forum Members to the Single Window and then linked with the Departments 

concerned. After becoming Single Window Forum Member, we have not only taken up 

the issues of our community, but are also involved in other social development 

activities, such as helping people during the difficult times such as cyclone, Fani.”

“There has been problem with the quality of water in our community and this is not specific only in our settlement but also in 

many other settlements. We have learnt water quality testing methods and are able to test the quality of water ourselves. After 

discussing the issue with Primal and taking help of CFAR, we were successful in getting a Water ATM installed in our settlement.”

“Now with the Coronavirus outbreak, we Single Window Forum Members- along with CFAR -are trying to reach out to people by 

creating awareness and helping them by providing dry ration, cooked food and sanitary kit. We are giving information 

concerning COVID-19. We are positive that we will fight this battle together with CFAR and will overcome this crisis.”
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